
Minutes: 5-4-25    Meeting began at: 11:03am   13 present 
Welcome: President Paige Brunner called the meeting to order at 11:03am 
Introductions: All Coaches    
Minutes from February Meeting: February Minutes can be found online at https://iatccc.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/IATCCC-
Council-Meeting-Notes-February-7-2025.pdf; Motion to Approve- Mike Davidson, second Nate Larson. 
Financial Report- Motion to accept the minutes: Mike Davidson, second- Terry Lakes. We currently have just under $45,000 on 
hand.  We still owe the Hall of Fame $2,000, we owe HSR about $9,000, we spend about $7,000 on the XC All-Star meet.  We will 
have a little under $7,000 left to spend for the rest of the year.  We did really well with the clinic this year and did well with HSR.  We 
are still waiting on the Fairgrounds for the final numbers for HSR.  We got a note about donation to the Marion County Sheriff and 
the IMPD honor guard, thanking HSR for the $250 donation to each. 
Membership & Technology- There is an issue with the website, but Julie Alano is working on a fix and hopefully it will fix the issue.  
There are memberships currently coming in.  We had 722 members from the clinic and 81 coaches that have added membership 
only to bring the total to 802 total memberships as of 5/4/25.  All memberships happening after the clinic must be done completely 
online.  People can still nominate people for Academic All-State, and if they are not a member, Julie Alano emails the coach to ask 
them to become members so their athletes can be nominated.   
Midwest Meet Information: Paige Brunner: Marion College can host the meet, but we cannot stay there.  Wabash might be 
interested in hosting a two-night meet next year.  Rose Hulman could also be a possibility in the future.  If it is going to only be a 
one-day meet, we might switch to going to a high school.  Our next step is to reach out to Wabash as well as high schools in the 
Indianapolis area to see if they can host the meet for this year and what it would cost.   
Clinic Items: This past clinic went pretty well, with good speakers.  We have some speakers interested in next year already.  If you 
have speakers for next year that would be interested, send them to Julie Alano.  We will be back at the Sheraton hotel February 5-7, 
2026.  For both speakers and keynote, we spent a little bit over $10,000 this year (including some transportation costs).    
MidEast XC Meet: Paige Brunner discussed possibly getting backpacks as a replacement for another item the athletes receive. 
HSR Report- The meet will be held March 28, 2026.  The backdrop behind the post-race interviews was a block wall and next year it 
will be covered with all of our sponsors.  We have a contract for four more years for live streaming the meet.  ISC will forward the 
live feed to MileSplit.  We did coach of the year awards at HSR and can continue that this year.  Next year we will print extra bags to 
accommodate ties within the top three finishers.  Gave donations to the Indianapolis Children’s Choir and the Marion County Sheriff 
and the IMPD honor guard.  We would like to put official of the year awards on the HSR website.  The volunteers from Marion and 
Yorktown did a great job, especially helping with field events!  Bob Potter would like to make sure national meets that can be used 
for HSR qualifying are up on the website ASAP next year.  If anyone knows our certified total station operators for next year, send 
their information to Bob Potter and the HSR Committee.  We have a five-year contract (four years left) with the State Fairgrounds.  
We need to recruit sponsors for 2026.  We have discussed having a coaches hospitality area at the State meet.  The batons and bags 
were a great idea and the kids liked them.  The speakers in the facility were not loud enough, but that seems to be an issue with all 
meets held there.  Having Wallace Spearmon and other Olympians there to hand out awards was awesome! 
Hall of Fame: The ceremony is on June 21st, and there is a reception at 1:00 at the Hall of Fame, followed by the banquet at 5:00 at 
the golf course.   
 
New Business: Coach of the year nomination criteria could be changed.  Get some knowledgeable coaches from each season to form 
a committee to select coach of the year.  It might help to increase coaches’ memberships and also help with tiers of communication.  
For this track season we are going to stick with the current criteria and then we will discuss these changes in June.  Should we 
consider the class sizes?  Coach of the year has three classes, and Academic All-State for XC has four classes.  Should we just move to 
four classes for coach of the year (using the basketball classification) beginning in 2026?   
Issues with nominating officials seems to be a problem from the IHSAA (coaches getting emails to rate officials at meets they did not 
attend, coaches getting meets for teams they don’t coach such as the wrong gender or unified meets).  Julie Alano will contact Jane 
at the IHSAA about the issues.   
 
Meeting adjourned: at 12:44 PM  Motioned to adjourn by Mike Davidson , 2nd by Michael Clements 
 
 

Financial Summary    
IATCCC - Winter Meeting    
2025 YTD 5/4/2025    

     



     

 P&L Statement - YTD 2024 @ 5/4/2025 
Revenue     

 Clinic - Registrations & Vendors  
      
89,697.01   

 HSR - 2025  
    
102,272.57   *  

 Non-Clinic Memberships  
         
2,130.25   

   

    
194,099.83   

     
Expenses     

 Clinic - Hotel   
      
27,314.32   

 Clinic - Speakers & Help  
      
10,661.71   

 Clinic - Printing, Awards, Tech  
         
8,981.98   

   

      
46,958.01   

     

 Misc Association Expenses  
            
425.84   

 HSR - 2025  
      
45,378.96   

 Hall of Fame  
         
2,000.00   

     

   

      
94,762.81   

     
Net 
Income   

      
99,337.02   

     
 

       
 Balance Sheet @ 5/4/2025    

Assets       

  Cash - Chase  
    
44,717.67      

  Cash - Paypal  
         
193.53      

  

    
44,911.20      

       

       
Liabilities       

  Accrual - HoF 2025  
      
2,000.00      



  Accrual - Hsr balance  
      
9,393.61   *     

  Accrual - XC Allstar budget  
      
7,000.00      

  Accrual - End of year roll-over  
    
20,000.00      

  

    
38,393.61      

       

       

Liquidity  
      
6,517.59      

       

       

       

       

         

 Notes:  
 1. HSR revenue includes estimate of 48k from gate not yet paid by 
fairgrounds    

   2. 6.5k currently available for Track Allstars       
   3. Had 26k of donations to MWMoC in 2024.  Total cost was 33k     
              

       
 


